
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Baptist 
bulletin 

Pastor's Word 
L ƘŀǾŜ ƘŜŀǊŘ ǘŜƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ LǊƛǎƘ ŎƭŀƛƳ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴ ŀƴŎƛŜƴǘ ǎŀŎǊŜŘ ƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ άǘƘƛƴ ǇƭŀŎŜǎέ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ 
they found such a thin line between the human and the holy when standing in that particular spot.  In 
ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǿŀȅΣ L ǘƘƛƴƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƻŦ !ŘǾŜƴǘ ŀǎ ŀ άǘƘƛƴ ǘƛƳŜΦέ  ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŦƻǳǊ ǿŜŜƪǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ 
moments in which the line between human and divine is very thin, indeed.  So, our spiritual practice in 
Advent is to become quiet and listen, to slow down and watch, to sit still and open the heart.  There are 
many opportunities for worship, music, fellowship, service and learning at West Acton Baptist in 
Advent.  Lean into church activities this month with a gentle open soul.   
 

In worship, you will hear the biblical stories told by heart: Zechariah and Elizabeth, Mary and the angel 
Gabriel, angels speaking to Joseph in his dreams, the birth of Jesus Christ, the Son ƻŦ DƻŘΦ  DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜ 
made flesh in the form of the Christ child warms the heart, amazes the mind, and takes the breath 
away.  I hope that in worship, you will find moments of wonder, awe and grace in the midst of the busy 
season of preparations. 
 

Tuesday evŜƴƛƴƎǎ ƛƴ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΣ L ǿƛƭƭ ǘŜŀŎƘ άIŀƭƭŜƭǳƧŀƘΥ ¢ƘŜ .ƛōƭŜ ŀƴŘ IŀƴŘŜƭΩǎ MessiahΦέ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘǳŘȅ 
ǘƘŜ .ƛōƭŜ ǇŀǎǎŀƎŜǎ ǎǳƴƎ ƛƴ IŀƴŘŜƭΩǎ Messiah, the class will  listen to music as part of our study.  You may 
pick up a Hallelujah resource book on Sunday, December 2. 
 

For anyone feeling blue or not yet finding the Christmas spirit, please join me at First Baptist Church in 
Littleton for their Blue Christmas service on Thursday, December 20 at 5:45 pm.  If you have a friend or 
neighbor grieving the death of a loved one, or struggling with family matters or health concerns, invite 
them to come with you to Blue Christmas.   
 

I look forward to getting to know all of you while I am serving as your short-term acting pastor.  Please 
invite me to your home for a visit, or stop by my office at church, or meet me for coffee at your favorite 
ǇƭŀŎŜΦ  LΩƳ ŎǳǊƛƻǳǎ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ Ƙƻǿ DƻŘ ƛǎ ŀǘ ǿƻǊƪ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ L ƳƛƎƘǘ ƘƻƭŘ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ ǇǊŀȅŜǊΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ 
know of anyone who is hospitalized or in need of a pastoral call, please let me know. 
 

I am so grateful to God for calling me to shepherd you during these three months.  I first preached in 
your pulpit in 1989 just after graduating from Andover Newton Theological School.  And I have had a 
warm place in my heart for West Acton Baptist ChurcƘ ŜǾŜǊ ǎƛƴŎŜΦ  aŀȅ DƻŘ ōƭŜǎǎ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ Ƙƻƭȅ άǘƘƛƴ 
ǘƛƳŜέ ƻŦ !ŘǾŜƴǘΣ ŀǎ ǿŜ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜΦ 
 

      Rev. Cindy Maybeck  
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If you have any pastoral 
needs, please contact  
Rev. Cindy Maybeck 
774-258-0258 or email: 
cmaybeck@gmail.com 
 

 West Acton Baptist Church 
592 Massachusetts Ave. 
Acton, MA 01720 
978-263-5902 
www.westactonbaptistchurch.org 
wabcadmin@verizon.net 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Preaching Schedule 
December 2  

First Sunday in Advent 
Luke 3:1-20 

άtǊŜǇŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ²ŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ" 
 

December 9  
Second Sunday in Advent 

Matthew 1:18 ς 2:23 
άCƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ DƻŘΩǎ 5ǊŜŀƳέ 

 
December 16  

Third Sunday in Advent 
Philippians 4:4-7 
άwŜƧƻƛŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ WƻȅΗέ 

 

December 23 
Fourth Sunday in Advent 

Luke 1:1 ς 2:40 
 

December 24 
Christmas Eve Candlelight 

Service at 6pm 
Isaiah 9:2-7 
Luke 2:1-20 
ά9ƳƳŀΩǎ DƛŦǘέ 

 
December 30 

First Sunday of Christmastide 
Luke 2:41-52 

άDǊƻǿƛƴƎ ƛƴ CŀƛǘƘȱ 
 

Worship Team 
Communion Servers - The Worship Team has set-up a 
schedule so that each member of each Team will 
assist the pastor with serving communion on the 1st 
Sunday of each month. This includes, Set-up, Serving 
& Clean-up, please coordinate with the other servers. 
If you are unable to fill your slot, please find a 
replacement or contact the church office 978-263-
5902 or wabcadmin@verizon.net & let them know so 
that a replacement can be found. 
This Month the servers are Nancy Hoover, Alix Aimé, 
Doug Taylor, Tori Taylor. 
 

Next Meeting - January 13th following worship 
 

PLEASE NOTE - The Communion fund (Worship Team) 
is to support the spiritual growth and vitality of the 
congregation through worship and education. The 
Loving Hearts fund is to support members and 
neighbors in need. 
 

Finance Team 

We have been working on the 2019 Budget for the 
December 12th Church Council meeting at 6pm in the 
DEN. 
 

ItΩs not too late to turn in your 2019 Commitment 
cards. 

Pastor's Notes 
Thank you to the Women of West Acton Baptist 
Church for the Thanksgiving gift bag which I 
found in my office on my very first Sunday with 
you, November 18th.  What a sweet way to start 
a new short-term ministry! 
 
______________________________________ 
 
 
Rev. Cindy will be in the office two days each 
week.  Her schedule will be posted weekly on 
the web site and in the weekly bulletin.  Her 
office hours will shift from week to week, but 
feel free to email or call to let her know when 
you plan to drop by.  Also, she will be available 
for visits and conversations at your convenience, 
not just during office hours.  So, please be in 
touch with her.  
 

Advent Study 
Tuesday, December 4th, 
11th & 18th at 6pm in the 

chapel 
"Hallelujah - Handel's 

Messiah" 
Workbooks available, 

please, let office know if 
you'd like to participate. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Discipleship Team 
 
Nursery Care for children ages 0-2 is available in 
the lower level during worship, provider Olivia 
Bruneau. 
 
Preschool Sunday School for children ages 3-5 
meets during worship in the lower level, teacher 
Stephanie Dodge. 
 
Elementary Sunday School for children in grades 1-
6 meets following the sermon in the DEN, teacher 
Lori Bruneau. 
 
PLEAE NOTE: During our meeting we voted to no 
longer have Sunday school on Communion 
Sundays. Childcare for ages 0-5 will still be 
available. 
 
Youth Group for children in grade 6-12 meets at 
6pm on the 3rd Tuesday each month in the DEN, 
leader Nancy Dodge. NEXT meeting December 
18th. 
 
NEXT Discipleship Team meeting is on Sunday, 
January 6th following worship in the DEN. 
 
Sunday, December 23rd during Sunday school we 
will have a Christmas Party.  We will have snacks 
and crafts.  All Children are invited including the 
youth. 
 
Guess the Christmas Song   
Answers will bŜ ƛƴ WŀƴǳŀǊȅΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ 

1. Boulder of the Tinkling Metal Spheres 
2. Singular Yearning for the Twin Anterior 

Incisors 
3. Righteous Darkness 
4. Loyal Followers Advance 
5. Far Off in a Feeder 
6. Array the Corridor 
7. Red Man En Route to Borough 
8. Delight for this Planet 
9. The Dozen Festive 24-Hour Intervals 
10. Frozen Precipitation Commence 

 

All are invited to join us decorate our 
church for Christmas! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please bring a dish to share and enjoy the fun!!  
 

This is also an excellent opportunity to get to know our 
Short-Term Acting Pastor,  

Rev. Cindy Maybeck 

 

Coffee Fellowship 
The Discipleship Team is responsible for setting 
up a schedule for Coffee Fellowship on Sundays. 
It can be very difficult to get volunteers in a 
timely manner so we have decided to have each 
Team take a Sunday. If you/your team members 
feel they cannot take this on, please contact the 
office; a monetary donation in lieu of providing 
refreshments would be greatly appreciated. 
This Months Schedule is: 
 

December 2 Pastoral/Personnel 
 Relations Team 
December 9 Mission Team 
December 16 Facilities Team 
December 23 Nominating Team 
December 30 Officers 

 

Sunday, December 2nd  following worship 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mission Team 
Following worship on November 4th we had a Food Drive at 
Donelan's in Acton.  We collected 27 bags of groceries & $47 in 
cash. Special thanks to Ruth Thatcher & Joan Richards, team 
members and Mic Fresard, Lilly Fresard, Stephanie Dodge, Nancy 
Dodge, Tess Tessier, Lori Bruneau & Olivia Bruneau. 
 

Ingathering Sunday ς On November 18th we collected 14 full bags 
of groceries!! Next Ingathering Sunday is December 9th. 
 

We are encouraging gifts for Loving Hearts fund.  Please think 
about a gift if you feel so moved to do so.   
 

The fires in California still impacting many. Gifts to OGHS help 
provide blankets and kits for those seeking help.   
 

Make checks out to WABC with a note in the memo section for 
ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ŦƻǊΦ 

Christmas at Grotonwood 
Christmas at Grotonwood 
is once again making an 
appearance on our 
calendars. Join us for this 
Winter Wonderland event 
hosted for our church 
family and the local 
community. It is promising 
to be festively fabulous! 
Enjoy a wonderful time of 
Christmas inspired food, 
last minute impulse-buys at 
ǘƘŜ ŎǊŀŦǘ ƳŀǊƪŜǘΣ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
activities, stop by the live  
animal nativity scene for some serious petting, 
feeding and selfie taking, be enthralled by the live 
entertainment and best of all, TABCOM's very own 
Pastor Ken Whitson will be guesting as Santa Claus 
ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ DƻŘΩǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŀ ǘǊƛǇ ǘƻ {ŀƴǘŀΩǎ 
Workshop!  

 

We are collecting for the RMMO Special Offering this 
month. The roots of the Retired Ministers and 
Missionaries Offering (RMMO) originated in the mid-
1930s, when American Baptist congregations received 
a Communion Fellowship Offering on the first Sunday  
of each month to support retired ministers, missionaries, their widowed spouses and elderly clergy within their 
churches. In 1977, American Baptist Churches USA launched RMMO to continue this ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ 
service. 
 

WABC Women 
All Women & Girls are invited to our Annual 
Christmas Party on Saturday, December 15th at 6pm 
ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƳŜ ƻŦ [ƛƴŘŀ hΩbŜƛƭΣ оп 9ǎǘŜǊōǊƻƻƪ wŘΦΣ 
!ŎǘƻƴΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ ŘƛǎƘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ϧ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 
participate in the Yankee Swap bring a wrapped gift 
worth $10. Secret/Prayer Pals revealed & new ones 
will be picked. 
 
At our November 26th meeting, we assembled 12 
Holiday Baskets & colored & sent 40 cards. Thank 
you to all who contributed items for our baskets.  
 
At our meeting we also accepted the White Cross 
Quota we received from the Stillman Association. 
$100 from the WABC line budgeted line item & 
Ϸмлл ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ²!./ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ 
to pay for the requested items for the Mass. 
Baptists Multicultural Ministries in Lexington. 


